
NEWSLETTER No 4 - Nov 2024 

 

Reminders 
Please book for the Bega Heritage Cheese Café Breakfast next Wednesday the 27th of Nov. and the 
Christmas Party on the 8th of Dec. and for the Ladies Lunch on the 12th Dec via our Website 

While doing so please renew your membership on the app as well. The preferred way to pay is a direct 
bank transfer as this does not attract any banking fee. Don’t make the bank rich, rather the Club! 

Ways to pay 

1. By direct debit to the following account:  

BSB 633 000 Account 1365 98661 please enter your name as reference.  

2. Via the club website (schvc.com.au) using a PayPal account or debit/credit card. It does attract 
a bank fee which is payable by the Club 

Use your member log in details to log in to the website and select ‘Pay membership fee’ from the 
‘Members’ menu and follow the prompts.  

3. By cheque made out to:  Sapphire Coast Historic Vehicle Club Inc. and posted to: PO Box 219 
Pambula NSW 2549  

You are no longer required to complete a Members Renewal form as members are now able to maintain 
their contact and vehicle details via the club website Members area.  

Rego Inspection  

To avoid a last-minute end of the year rush and to assist our Club Registrar please book your car 
inspections ASAP 

Eden United Age Care 
The Uniting Aged Care in Eden asked us to have some cars for a display on their open day on the 30th 
November. They are looking for older cars especially and would like them there for a couple of hours 
from 1 to 3 pm - they would like residents to be able to sit in the cars if possible! Your attendance will 
be much appreciated. 

Contributions 
The Committee has decided to implement a donation scheme. This donation scheme is designed to 
allocate costs fairly among members who directly use specific club facilities or services. Here is a 
breakdown of the scheme: 
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Annual Vehicle Inspection 
o Total donation: $20 

o Includes a $10 contribution for the use of the hoist in the workshop. 

Hoist Usage 
o $10 per event using the hoist in the workshop 

Workshop Bay Usage 
o $10 per week for the use of a single bay in the workshop. 

Car Trailer Usage 
o $50 per day for using the car trailer. 

The rationale for these charges is to ensure that the costs associated with maintaining the club's 
infrastructure and services (e.g., electricity, hydraulic systems, hoist cables, trailer maintenance) are 
covered by the individuals who use them, rather than being subsidized by the general membership. 

New Club Logo 
A new club logo has been proposed to attract younger members and to create a fresh marketing 
image. 

The committee with feedback from members has recognized the need to stay relevant with newer 
generations of motoring enthusiasts. The “modernising update” reflects the clubs past heritage along 
with keeping the same color schemes and fonts. 

Careful consideration was given to several key factors, including visual appeal, modern trends, and 
the club’s mission. Since the goal is to rejuvenate the club’s image, the logo should appeal to a wider 
audience and remain timeless. 

Comments will be welcome at the next General Meeting on December 5th, 2024. By choosing the 
below wording, the abbreviation used for the previous logo Sapphire Coast Historic Vehicle Club 
“SCHVC” has not changed. 

  
Please note that we are not changing the registered club name from Sapphire Coast Historic Vehicle 
Club, just our logo. 
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Barn-find 
Not really a barn-find but rather a find in the paddocks. Mr. Roly Dye, a prominent farmer at Hopefield 
near Corowa NSW donated a VW Country Buggy to the Club. These vehicles were initially specified by 
the ADF, built and rigorously tested in Australia. The vehicle was initially bought in 1965 by a Rental 
Company in Corowa and later in 1975 acquired by the Dye Family to be used on their farms. It has been 
decommissioned in1999 and abandoned in the paddocks. 

After the cars were built, the ADF decided to cancel the order as they figured they needed an 
amphibious 4-wheel configuration, the vehicles were then sold to farmers  where this specimen ended 
up. Clean up is now under way before the car will be displayed in the Learmont Pavilion. Long forgotten 
beer bottles, gun cartridges and other paraphernalia were discovered during the clean-up. 

  
 

 ႻႼႽႾႿჀჁ Christmas Hamper Donations Now Open!  ႻႼႽႾႿჀჁ 

We are collecting donations for our Christmas hampers to help spread some holiday 
cheer. If you would like to contribute, please drop off any non-perishable items, festive 
treats, or goodies at the club by 7th Dec. Every little bit helps, and your generosity is 
appreciated 
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Warbirds Rally Awards 
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